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JULY 19TH-20TH, 2024

KICK-OFF MEETING IN ITALY

At the Kick-off Meeting on July 19th-20th, hosted by TDM 2000 ODV in Sardinia, Italy.
The meeting included the partners TDM 2000 Malta, AZO, Synergia, and EKO. It
outlined the project’s objectives, timeline, and work packages (WPs). Presentations
covered essential topics such as project guidelines, dissemination strategies, and risk
assessment activities. The meeting emphasized each partner’s responsibility in
implementing their assigned tasks and creating guidelines for deliverables and
internal communication.

The meeting also discussed financial and administrative management, stressing the
importance of adhering to the budget and guidelines. Any changes to the work
packages or budget require formal amendments, and partners were reminded to
ensure data protection and maintain compliance with the grant agreement.
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These events come within the framework of implementing the
STELLA “Sport as a Tool for Environmental Sustainability
Learning project, which includes 5 organizations from 5
European countries and runs for 24 months from March 1, 2024,
to February 28, 2026. Those organizations are the coordinator
TDM 2000 ODV- Italy, TDM 2000- Malta, Active Zone Outdoor-
Cyprus, SYAJ - Associacao Juvenil Synergia- Portugal, and
EKO- Greece. S.T.E.L.L.A is a KA2 project funded by the
Erasmus + Programme of the European Union.

The main objectives of this project are the environment and the
fight against climate change. It promotes active citizenship,
young people’s sense of initiative, and youth entrepreneurship,
including social entrepreneurship, common values, civic
engagement, and participation.

The first press conferences were implemented in the partner
countries, where the partners introduced the project and its
expected outcomes. The event gathered stakeholders, media,
and partners to discuss the project's significance in using the
sport as a tool for environmental sustainability learning.

The conferences began with opening remarks and an overview
of the initiative. The partner organizations presented the
project's goals, strategies, and expected outcomes, emphasizing
our partners' collaborative support.

Panel discussions focused on the project’s topic. The discussion
highlighted key challenges and engaged the audience in a
meaningful conversation about the project's impact and future
trends in the field. Last but not least, it was decided that the next
TPM will be in December, in Athens. The TPM’s date will be
decided soon. 

AUGUST 2024

"SUCCESSFUL IMPLEMENTATION THE
FIRST PRESS CONFERENCE"
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